
          February, 2023 

  Cedar Valley  

  

                    

    RODDER NEWS  
           48 Years and still running 
 

                                

CVSR DIRECTORS, 2023 
   Terry Dolezal  560-3818  tdolezal@huppelectric.com 

   Larry Hampton  521-1946  lh1932@yahoo.com 

   Whitey Hermansen 361-1100  bhone@aol.com 

   Roger Hindman 440-7719  36ragtop@gmail.com 

   Dave Swenka  743-5257  david.swenka@gmail.com 
                                                                       

 Co-Treasurers:  Sharon Davis, Roger Hindman  
   
  

Cedar Valley Street Rods web site address:  www.cedarvalleystreetrods.org  

                          Send Website information & pictures to 

                   Dave Swenka @ david.swenka@gmail.com 

    

                    Send Newsletter information & pictures to: 

                       Mary Markmann @ memark@q.com 

 

Next Meeting Sunday, April 2, 2023, at Hupp Electric, Dave Swenka presiding 
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Cedar Valley Street Rods – February Meeting Minutes 
 
         February 5th, 2023, Meeting at Hupp Electric in Marion, Iowa 
 
   
Members Present:   Roger Hindman, Whitey & Shirley Hermansen, Terry & Joyce 
Dolezal, Larry Hampton & Mary Markmann, Dave Swenka, Butch Slocum & Lynn 
Montour, Virgil Dietz & Rose Lockhart, Dave & Lois Bailey, Craig & Lynn Emrich, Dave 
& Della Schmuecker, Dave Marsden & Sharon Davis, Richard Mishler & Sherri Wilcox,  
Craig Titler, Mike Hall, Bruce Cross & Ellen Becker, Duane & Terri Cox, Ken & Sandy 
Smith and Brian Kuennen. 
 
Terry Dolezal brought the meeting to order at 1:10 PM.     Virgil Dietz made a motion to 
approve the October  minutes as written, seconded by Craig Emrich...  Roger Hindman 
gave the Treasurer’s report.   Sharon reported two members did not renew their 
membership,  This meeting is the deadline for paying 2023 membership dues.   Don 
Mahan, who is moving and Mike Coleman did not renew their membership. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

• Sharon reported on our annual financial statement and non-profit status.  

Terry thanked Sharon for all she does. 

• Larry Hampton reported on planning for Camp Courageous.  The second 

meeting is January 13th at 6 PM at Sharon’s home.  Anyone is welcome to 

come to share ideas.  Terri Cox has flyers and forms printed.  The Committee 

is hopeful that all members will continue work in their previous spots on May 

21st.  Whitey Hermansen stated that word is getting out as he’s heard from 

people from Waterloo & Fort Dodge.  Be sure to ask for donations when you 

are out and about.  Terry will get a list together so there are no duplicate asks 

for donations and turndowns. 

• Terry Dolezal reported the Club Night Out to Dinner at Sally’s in Springville 

was a great time with good food and company.  Twenty people attended. 

• Terry reported that thank you cards have been received from Freedom 

Foundation and Camp Courageous for donations. 

• Dave Swenka gave an update on Joann’s recovery.  She has finished Home 

Health Care.  She is using a walker and still has pain and a way to go in her 

recovery.  We all send our best wishes o Joann for a speedy recovery. 

• Dave Swenka gave an update on the CVSR website.  The December 

newsletter is in there and they can now be looked at more easily.  There is an 

events page with upcoming events.  Thanks to Dave’s son who also helped. 

 
 



NEW BUSINESS:  

• Sharon Davis stated the Fellow Pages are due in February. 

• Terry reported on the Travel Committee which includes Dave & Sharon, 

Butch & Lynn, Larry & Mary, and Terry and Joyce.  Terry will email a copy of 

the Events Calendar to members.  A round of applause was given to the 

Travel Committee.  Dave Swenka will add the Events Calendar to the 

website. 

• Terry suggested having a “Vendor Day” at one of our club meetings.  He’s 

asking for ideas of places to contact to do the heavy lifting that many of us 

don’t care to do anymore.  Let Terry know if you have any suggestions. 

• Joyce Dolezal showed a drink tumbler (hot or cold) that she bought at a car 

show in Davenport.  We are going to order some in burgundy with our club 

logo and your name on it if you want.  So far ten members are interested.  Let 

Joyce know by March 6th if you are interested in ordering one.  A picture of a 

similar mug is shown in the picture pages.  Cost will be around $25 each.  

 

 
Buy, Sell or Trade: 
Terry Dolezal has a complete rear disc brake set, 10 or 12 Bolt Chevy rear. 
Virgil Dietz is having a going out of business sale.  50% off all his stock.  
Brian Kuennen has a 2001 Ford pick-up for sale - $500.  
Dave Swenka  has ’32 gas tank  $200.  He also has calipers and mounting bracket - 
$50. 
 
Mary Markmann made a motion to adjourn at 1:43 PM, seconded by Lois Bailey.  
Before, during and after the meeting, we enjoyed delicious desserts brought by 
members to share.   
   
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Markmann 
Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
A fun group of members attended the dinner out at Sally’s 

 

 

 
These are  pictures of a mug that is similar to the burgundy ones with the 

club logo that we are planning to order. 
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